
 
 

NEWSLETTER 

October 2020 

 

Dear HOS Members, 

  

I hope that all of you continue to be well and 

healthy, as we continue to navigate the 

uncertainty of the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Last month the Paella Membership 

Appreciation Event was well received, and we 

were incredibly happy with the member 

responses. Some members used the occasion 

to have a picnic at the park! See photos below. 

Also, Monday 28 of September was the 478 

anniversary of the Spanish explorer Juan Rodriguez Cabrillo landing in what today is the 

San Diego Bay. HOS arranged a small event at the Cabrillo National Monument (CNM) to 

commemorate the occasion.  Due to the coronavirus pandemic, CNM limited the number of 

attendees to 10 people, having to use masks and social distance (except for the photos). 

The Honorary Consul of Spain Rosaura Picasso, Spanish Navy Captain Jose Guillermo 

Varela and myself made small remarks after we placed a bouquet of flowers by the plaque. 

See photos below. 

Please pay attention to the HOS email and website for important information on the next 

elections of the HOS in November.  See documents with information at the end of this 

NEWSLETTER that were sent to all the members via email. 

I will keep you posted regarding the re-opening of House of Spain.   

 

Please feel free to reach out to us at contact@houseofspain.org   any time. 

  

I sincerely thank you for your support and membership, 

mailto:contact@houseofspain.org


 
 

Stay healthy, Salud!  

Jesus Benayas 

 

Alvaro and Jesus cooking paella 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

    
 

Bouquet of flowers placed by Juan Rodriguez Cabrillo’s plaque at the Cabrillo National Monument 

on the 478 anniversary of the landing at what is today San Diego Bay.  

Visit https://juanrodriguezcabrillo.website 

 

 

 

 

 

https://juanrodriguezcabrillo.website/


 
 

 

 

 

 

From left to right:  

Commander Miguel de Pablo Peña, Spanish Navy; Lieutenant Colonel Ignacio de Isusi, Spanish 
Airforce; Captain Jose Guillermo Varela, Spanish Navy; Evangelina Yguerabide, VP HOS; 
Rosaura Picasso, Honorary Consul of Spain in San Diego; Superintendent CNM Andrea Compton; 
Jesus Benayas, President HOS; Philip Hinshaw, Treasurer HOS; Larry Morrow, Attorney, Member 
HOS 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

From left to right:  

Commander Miguel de Pablo Peña, Spanish Navy; Lieutenant Colonel Ignacio de Isusi, Spanish 
Airforce; Rosaura Picasso, Honorary Consul of Spain in San Diego; Mrs. Marta Varela Olmedo, 
Captain’s spouse; Jesus Benayas, President HOS; Captain Jose Guillermo Varela, Spanish Navy 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 

DEADLINES FOR CANDIDATES AND MEMBERS LEADING UP TO THE 

HOS,CDESD ELECTIONS 

This is an email being sent to highlight the important deadlines for members and prospective candidates for 

office as described fully in the email Information on the HOS Elections 2020 sent on 7 September 2020 by 

Pablo Romon Diaz, Secretary House of Spain.  For more details please check your email for the document. 

 

October 18 
NOMINATIONS WILL BE CLOSED - Last day for for members who wish to be included on the ballot as a 

candidate to notify the Secretary ( secretary@houseofspain.org ), the President, or the Chairman of the Nominating 

Committee Joaquin Anguera, joaquin.senior@gmail.com  

 

October 21 

CANDIDATE NOTICE DEADLLINE – Last day for HOS Secretary ( secretary@houseofspain.org ), to receive 

candidate statements.  Those running for President should include a slate of officers. 

 

October 25 
DEADLINE FOR WRITTEN COMMENTS FROM THE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP - Comments should be 

limited to 100 words or less and mailed to the House of Spain, PO Box 33064, San Diego, CA 92163 or emailed to 

secretary@houseofspain.org   

 

October 25 
LAST DAY TO RENEW MEMBERSHIP IN ORDER TO VOTE - New memberships and renewals for the 

upcoming membership year must be received by regular mail, or email in order to receive a ballot by mail or email. 

 

November 6-8 

2021 MEMBERS RECEIVE AND RETURN MAIL AND EMAIL FORMS -   

 
For more details about the actual election procedure please check your email or go to the web 

https://www.houseofspainsd.org/ xxxx/xxx for the details of a virtual election. 

 

 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Secretary - House of Spain SD <secretary@houseofspainsd.org> 
Date: Mon, Sep 7, 2020 at 12:49 PM 
Subject: Informtion on the HOS Elections 2020 
To: House of Spain in San Diego <contact@houseofspainsd.org> 
 

 
Dear Member, 
 

mailto:secretary@houseofspain.org
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Please see attached pdf document with information on the HOS elections in November 2020. 

Due to the Covid 19 Pandemia, the Board of Directors of the House of Spain, Casa de España in San Diego (hereafter 
BOD) has in compliance with our By-laws decided to cancel our in person General Assembly meeting and replace it 
with a meeting by email. Due to the change in format of the meeting, the BOD has adopted the following changes in 
procedure. 

Members will receive ballots if their current membership dues for the following year are confirmed.  New 
memberships and renewals for the upcoming membership year must be received by regular mail, or email, at least 
14 days prior to the date of the annual meeting (Oct 25).  The membership list for voting will be determined 10 days 
prior to the virtual annual meeting.  One ballot will be sent to each individual membership and another ballot will be 
sent to each family membership. 

Written comments from the general membership must be received by the HOS Secretary 14 days prior to the date 
set for the virtual annual meeting (Oct 25).  Comments should be limited to 100 words or less and mailed to the 
House of Spain, PO Box 33064, San Diego, CA 92163 or emailed to contact@houseofspainsd.org.  All comments 
received from the general membership will be compiled and included in an election packet. 

All written or email requests for inclusion on the ballot must be received by either the Secretary, the President, or 
the Chairman of the Nominating Committee Joaquin Anguera, joaquin.senior@gmail.com  at least 21 days prior to 
the meeting (Oct 18). 

All candidates for any office wishing to publicize his/her candidacy may write a maximum 500-word Candidate 
Statement--in a positive manner-which will be distributed to the members prior to the receipt of the ballot.  Within 
the 500 words, the candidate(s) should offer 3 or 4 points that support his/her candidacy and what they can 
contribute to the House of Spain.  Each candidate may include his/her email address and/or phone number in case 
the members want more information or want to communicate personally with the candidate.  The written 
Candidate’s Statement should be in English and in Spanish.  Written Statements should be emailed 
to contact@houseofspainsd.org or mailed to the House of Spain, PO Box 33064, San Diego, CA 92163 and be 
received by the HOS 18 days before the virtual annual meeting date (Oct 21).   All Statements received from the 
candidates will be compiled and included in the election packet. 

Note:  Candidates running for President of the HOS should include with his/her Statement a slate of 
officers willing to serve with him/her as Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer.  This proposed slate of 
officers will be included on the ballot. 

An Election Packet and ballots will be mailed to members without an email address five days prior to the virtual 
annual meeting.  For members with email addresses, Election Packets and ballots will be emailed two days prior to 
the virtual annual meeting.  The Election Packet will include: (1) members’ general comments; (2) candidates’ 
statements; (3) minutes of the previous annual meeting; (4) President’s report; (5) Secretary’s report; (6) Treasurer’s 
report, and (7) slate of officers submitted by each candidate for President. 

There will be one ballot for each individual membership and another ballot for each family membership.  Ballots will 
be mailed, or emailed, to the general membership prior to the virtual annual meeting.  Elections will close 14 days 
after the virtual annual meeting. 

Ballots will contain a section for each of the following:  President; Vice President; Secretary, Treasurer and 
Directors.  Each ballot will contain a check box and the name of the person(s) placed on the ballot by the nominating 
committee, plus the name of any person who has submitted his/her name in writing or email.  Additional check 
box(es) and a line to enter the name(s) of write-in candidates nominated at the virtual meeting will also be included. 

mailto:contact@houseofspainsd.org
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Ballots will indicate the number of returned ballots needed to establish a quorum.  If an insufficient number of ballots 
are received within 14 days after the first mailing, a quorum will not be met.  Therefore, to establish a quorum, a 
second mailing will be sent to those members who did not submit a ballot.  If after an additional 14 days a quorum 
has not been reached, there will be as many additional mailings as needed until a quorum is reached.  Once a 
quorum has been reached, the votes will be counted by the nominating committee and the results will be posted on 
the HOS website. 

  

HOS Virtual Annual Meeting Timeline 

Days before/after 
Virtual Meeting 

Date 
  

Event 

-21 Oct 18 
Last day for HOS Secretary to receive requests from members to be 
included on the ballot as a candidate 

-18 Oct 21 
Last day for HOS Secretary to receive candidate statements.  Those 
running for President should include a slate of officers. 

-14 Oct 25 
Last day for HOS Secretary to receive membership dues for the 
following year. 

-14 Oct 25 
Last day for the HOS Secretary to receive general comments from the 
members 

-10 Oct 29 Finalize membership voting list 

-5 Nov 3 
Elections Packet and Ballots will be mailed to eligible members 
without verified email addresses. 

-2 Nov 6 
Elections Packet and Ballots will be emailed to eligible members with 
a verified email address. 

0 Nov 8 Virtual Annual Meeting 

+14 Nov 22 
Election closes. If an insufficient number of ballots are received to 
meet the quorum requirement, a second ballot will be mailed or 
emailed to members that did not vote. 

+28 Dec 6 
Extended election closes. If a quorum is not achieved, additional 
mailings will be made until a quorum is achieved. 

  

Pedro Romon Diaz 
Secretary 

 

Follow us:      
www.HouseofSpainSD.org 
 

http://www.houseofspainsd.org/
http://www.houseofspainsd.com/
https://www.facebook.com/houseofspainsd
https://www.instagram.com/houseofspainsd/
https://twitter.com/houseofspainsd

